Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Omni Communications
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: July 24, 2014, 5:00p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Epiphany of Our Lord Ukrainian Catholic Church, 434 – 90th Avenue North, St. Petersburg, FL 33702
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Seven, will host a construction open house for the design improvements for Gandy Boulevard from I-275 to east of 4th Street North. This meeting will be held on Thursday, July 24, 2014 in the Epiphany of Our Lord Ukrainian Catholic Church, 434 – 90th Avenue North, St. Petersburg, FL 33702 from 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
The purpose of this meeting is to give interested people the opportunity to view the proposed design. The meeting will be an informal open house. There will be display boards of the roadway improvements for guests to view. There will be no formal presentation and participants are welcome to attend anytime between 5:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. FDOT staff, the Engineer of Record, and the Contractor will be available to discuss the project, receive public input and to answer your questions. 
The Florida Department of Transportation’s (FDOT) contractor, Condotte-deMoya JV, began construction in February, 2014 on this $83 million design-build project to improve east/west traffic flow in Pinellas County along Gandy Boulevard from I-275 to East of 4th Street North. Condotte-deMoya JV is transforming the existing Gandy Boulevard to an elevated six-lane roadway (three in each direction) from I-275 to west of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Street North and four lanes (two in each direction) from west of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Street North to east of 4th Street North. The main objective of the project is to reduce congestion and improve traffic flow on Gandy Blvd, 4th Street North, Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Street North and 94th Avenue North by creating an elevated Gandy Boulevard with interchanges and frontage roads. Interchanges will be built at 94th Avenue North, Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Street North, Roosevelt Boulevard, and 4th Street North. A frontage road system will parallel the mainline roadway. Project completion by Spring of 2017. 
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Marty Sanchez, PE, FDOT Project Construction Engineering Inspector, at (727)578-8999, by email at msanchez@genesiscei.com or by writing the Florida Department of Transportation, 11201 N. Malcolm McKinley Drive, Tampa, FL 33612-6403.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Brent Postma, Public Involvement Manager, at (813)852-1888 or by email at bpostma@omni-communications.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Marty Sanchez, PE, FDOT Project Construction Engineering Inspector, at (727)578-8999, by email at msanchez@genesiscei.com or by writing the Florida Department of Transportation, 11201 N. Malcolm McKinley Drive, Tampa, FL 33612-6403.
